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NEWSLETTER OF THE ROCKY MOUNTAIN TRIUMPH CLUB

G

Adam’s Polishes Event Coordinated and Reported by Mark Bosler

On Saturday, September 1st, 12 club members met at Adam’s Polishes in Thornton for a very informative morning.
Andrew volunteered his TR6 so Phillip and The Shine Team could show us how to properly detail our cars. When they were
finished with Andrew’s car, it was truly renewed.  Adam’s Polishes has great products that make detailing your car easy.
They have a product for any detailing job that you might want to do to your car and they are happy to help you find the one
that you need. We were also given a tour of their facility and all the different products that they make. After our lesson and
tour, we headed off for some lunch at Las Delicias. During lunch, we talked about what we learned at Adam’s, and after
lunch headed home, probably to work on our cars and to trial the complementary detail products we were given.  The
Adam’s Polishes web site (https://adamspolishes.com/) has numerous instructional videos on how to use their products.

Always start with the tires, observers are optional, then a wash with foaming cleaner, then a microfiber towel wipedown

Proceed with various detail products to remove scratches, surface haze, helps to have the correct tools and inspection lamps

A big
thank you!
to the
Adam’s
Shine Spot
crew,
Phillip,
Eddie, &
Tyler.
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The Rocky Mountain Triumph Club LLC is devoted to the use, preservation and enjoyment of
Triumph automobiles and is a chapter of the Vintage Triumph Register. Most members are from
the Denver area and adjoining states. We promote “family” memberships, welcoming spouses
and children to all club activities.

General Membership Meetings are held
on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at
Piccolo’s restaurant. We begin gathering at
6pm for drinks and dinner and start the
meeting at 7pm. We may present a program
and conclude around 8:30. Piccolo’s is
located at 3562 S. Monaco Parkway (one
block east of I-25 and one block south of
Hampden). In June and December, the
meeting is held elsewhere as part another
club event.

 TECHNICAL ADVISORS

TR2 & TR3 - Wally Gamble
 wallygamble@comcast.net

TR4 & TR4A - Jim Elbe
(719) 338-2683 / jameselbe@aol.com

TR250 - Bob Becwar
(303) 279-3745

GT6 & TR6 - Andy DeVisscher
(303) 565-0031 /  tr6dev@q.com

TR7 - Terry Hughes
(303) 810-1369

TR8 - Ken Kalin
(303) 255-1254

Spitfire - Bob Mott
(303) 690-8714 / (303) 748-5160

Electrical - Kevin Nadeau
(720) 308-0941 /  knadean8374@gmail.com

General - Bob Klie
(970) 630-9512

Colorado Springs - Jim Elbe
(719) 338-2683 / jameselbe@aol.com

Board Meetings are held on the
1st Monday evening

of each month at The New York Deli News,
located at 7105 East Hampden Ave. in Denver.

Dinner at 6pm, meeting begins at 7pm; all
members are welcome.

OCTOBER
BIRTHDAYS

Mike Burkart  10/2
Mike Cline  10/2
Brad Reed   10/4
Robert  Grover  10/5
Brenda Bayne  10/14
Jeff  Rose    10/15
Ray Knaus   10/19
Warren Cropp  10/21
Jeff Otto   10/22
David Bufalo  10/24
Terry Hughes  10/24
Stephen Hart   10/25
MatthewMitchell 10/30

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club 2018 Board
Prime Minister - Terry Hughes                    Terry@rockymountaintr.org
Vice-Prime Minister - Liz Reed                   Liz@rockymountaintr.org
Minister of Letters - Arlene Bosh                Arlene@rockymountaintr.org
Treasurer - Brad Reed                                  Brad@rockymountaintr.org
Events Coordinator - Andrew Janiesch       Andrew@rockymountaintr.org
Minister of Membership - Kitty Janiesch    Kitty@rockymountaintr.org
Newsletter Editor - David Durstine             DavidD@rockymountaintr.org
Regalia Officer - David Bosh                      DavidB@rockymountaintr.org
Newsletter Publisher - Mark Bosler     Mark@rockymountaintr.org
Webmaster - Andrej Galins        Andrej@rockymountaintr.org

Musings from the Gavel

Thanks to everyone who attended last month’s general
meeting, it was a good turnout for our first round of 2019
RMTC board nominations. Be sure that you check out the
members who have so far been nominated, it is a very
impressive list, with some who have never served before,

and some that have, providing a combination of experience and new ideas,
a very good mix. Good work by the nominations team, Gordon Kenny and
Rod Tompkins.

Remember that this month the nominations are still open so if anyone is
looking to serve or knows of any that might be come to the meeting and get
nominated.

The list of nominated new board members is on page 8.

– Terry
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RMTC EVENTS CALENDAR
OCTOBER
6   – Oil Spot Rallye - British Motor Club, Northern Colorado, details below
13 – BREAKFAST hosted by Ken & Vicki Kalin
20 – FALL TUNE UP hosted by Bill Gillespie

NOVEMBER
3 – WINE TASTING hosted by Mark & Debbie Bosler
TBA – 2018 Planning Meeting for RMTC Christmas Party – Kitty Janiesch

DECEMBER
8 – CHRISTMAS PARTY @ THE ARBOR HOUSE hosted by Andrew & Kitty Janiesch

The 22nd "Catch 22" Annual Oil Spot Rallye is scheduled for October 6th 2018. The chairperson (Oriana) and her
team have planned a wonderful event for you to enjoy! Registration is $22. Registration form is available online for
download at thebmcnc.com
      First car out of Loveland at 10:30AM.
      Ending at Oscar Blues in Longmont.
Prizes for:
   1. The largest oil Spot
   2. The best MASH costume
   3. The most artistic Oil Spot

BREAKFAST - Kalin’s breakfast, October 13th, 2018. Our address is:10667 Steele St, Northglenn, CO. We will
serve scrambled eggs, coffee and juice. Please bring a side dish to share. Starts @ 8:00 a.m.

FALL TUNE UP - Saturday, Oct 20th will be held at the home of Bill Gillespie in Bennett, Colorado. Along with
access to Bill’s lift, coffee and donuts will be provided. Feel free to call Bill (303) 233-2755 with any questions regard-
ing this year’s Fall Tune-Up.
If you would like to Caravan from the Flying J Travel Center 16751 E 32nd Ave, Aurora, plan on meeting Andrew &
Kitty there by 8:30 a.m.  Or if you prefer to meet the group in Bennett, be at the King Soopers in Bennett, CO by 9
a.m. Bill will meet us there to lead the way to his home!
Please email Andrew@rockymountaintr.org if you plan on attending. This event is weather permitting!

WINE TASTING,  Saturday, November 3rd.  5:30 - ?
Time to celebrate the grape harvest! This year’s theme is Tuscany.  Think Sangiovese grapes, Chianti and much more
or feel free to bring the wine that you enjoy.   Bring a bottle to share - we get to taste lots of different wines! If you
aren’t a fan of wine, bring your favorite adult beverage. Bring an appetizer if you wish. This is a casual, laid-back
affair. We would love to have you join us - we always have a good time.
RSVP: 303-796-8170 or dbosler50@gmail.com
Mark and Debbie Bosler
1686 Marsh Hawk Circle
Castle Rock, CO  80109

PLANNING MEETING FOR 2018 RMTC CHRISTMAS PARTY – Please email kitty@rockymountaintr.org if you
are interesting with helping plan this year’s Christmas Party. Details regarding the November planning meeting will be
emailed.
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September Events Activity Reports

RMTC’s Ultimate Colorado
Burger Hunt 2018 Continues.
Last one is October TBA. During
this driving season you can be a
judge in our burger contest. These
are not fast-food burgers!  This is
all about getting together with
fellow burger lovers to enjoy good
conversation over good food, and
driving cool cars. Want to be a part
of this? Just email Andrej at
Andrej@rockymountaintr.org.

The Colorado English Motoring Conclave held the weekend of September 15th and 16th is one of the largest events
on our annual car club calenders. The RMTC had a good turnout this year, with some faces we don’t see very often,
starting with the annual post-drive party hosted by Terry and Marietta Hughes. There was a lot of other events
happening the same weekend, such as RMVR racing and several other car shows. With temperatures continuing in
the 80’s and 90’s deeper into the fall this year, our motoring season continues even after the Conclave.

Party photos  by
Kitty Janiesch
 - Thanx!

My name is Nathaniel Curtis, and I am the Program Coordinator at the Bill
Daniels Veteran Services Center in Denver. The Veteran Services Center is
owned and operated by Volunteers of America, and brings together 11 different
service providers to act as a one-stop shop for all veteran needs. Our largest
client demographic is veterans who are homeless or at imminent risk of
homelessness. In order to properly aid our veteran population, our services
range from housing and employment assistance to legal counsel and health
screenings all at no cost to the veteran.

We are currently planning a car show on October 6th from 10am-2pm in
conjunction with Lockheed Martin with all proceeds going to our Veterans
Assistance Fund. At this time we are looking for community members to join in
the festivities and enter their cars in the show. Admission is free and there will
be food, music, and an award ceremony at the end for the best in show. If this is
an event you would be interested in, or if you have any questions, feel free to
reach out to me.

Regards,  Nathaniel Curtis
Veteran Service Center Coordinator - VISTA
Bill Daniel's Veterans Service Center
1247 Santa Fe Drive • Denver, CO 80204
P: (720) 481-7627 Email Address: ncurtis@voacolorado.org

Post-drive
partiers at right
included Dave
Fain, returning
to visit us from
New Mexico,
party host Terry
Hughes, and
RMTC VP Liz
Reed.

At left is Lynne
Lawson and
party co-host
Marietta Hughes

Squeezing in a few more events of interest before a bunch more Conclave
photos and reporting starting on page 8.
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PLEASE SUPPORT
OUR ADVERTISERS,
WE ALL NEED EACH
OTHER!  IF YOU ARE

DOING BUSINESS
WITH AN OUTFIT
YOU LIKE, SEE IF

THEY WOULD LIKE
TO PLACE AN ADD.

Our long-time
advertisor Sports Car
Craftsman had an open
house on September
29th at the shop, salvage
yard, and about
everything else you
might have wanted to
see behind the scenes.
Photos of those and the
cars of the many
visitors will be in a
future Herald.

Send me stuff! - Editor
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September Events Activity Reports - More Conclave

There is a special note on page 8 thanking all that helped with setup/teardown, to make Conclave a great weekend.

Happy prize winners from the Conclave ballots, names and details on p8.

Photos by Andrew Janiesch and
David Durstine
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 FOR SALE / WANTED
Free for members; Non-member ads are $5/month.

Go to ROCKYMOUNTAINTR.ORG for details

SIGN UP FOR THE CLUB MEMBERSHIP AT: ROCKY MOUNTAINTR.ORG
MEMBERSHIP FEES ARE  $35 PER YEAR W/NEWSLETTER IN EMAIL ONLY FORMAT; $50 PER YEAR

WITH PAPER COPY MAILED TO YOUR ADDRESS

The Vintage Triumph Register (VTR)

Club members are encouraged to join the VTR: Benefits Include:
� Receive the bi-monthly Magazine, “The Vintage Triumph”

� Free Classified ads
� Access to VTR’s staff of Technical Consultants

� Discounts on Vintage Car Insurance
� VTR Regalia

��Participation in National Conventions
Join by sending $35.00 to:

  The Vintage Triumph Register, PO Box 655, Howell, MI 48844 or at www.vtr.org

Commemorative 50th Anniversary TR6
lapel or hat pin. Priced for club
members only at $5. Shipping is also
$5 if required. Please contact Patrick
Huckels, bespokeroadsters@yahoo.com
for more info or to place your order.
Size: Same as a penny.

FOR SALE;

Rare 1970 Triumph TR-6 hard top convertible. $3,000.
Wire wheels, newer tires; engine and transmission rebuilt
in 1995. Body in decent condition- some rust and old hail
damage. Original factory paint, original steering wheel,
interior gauges, wood dash, and upholstery. Garaged for
past 17 years; not currently running. A great restoration
project for a TR lover. Owned by seller since 1976.
Dana Shea-Reid
danashea@comcast.net
720-244-7825

FOR SALE;

1960 Triumph TR-3A, Total off frame restored. ( photo
album of step-by-step process ) rack and pinion steering,
five speed transmission, every thing in tip-top condition..
looks and runs like new. Always maintained by Sports
Car Craftsmen. Asking Price  $22,500
Norm Petersen
Contact;  norm.lin@Hughes.net
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September Events Activity Reports Continue

A note for all those who stepped-up to make Conclave a great weekend!

Thank you to Terry & Marietta Hughes for hosting their annual Conclave BBQ.  We had a great turnout and thanks to
Dave Fain we gained new members Curtis & Susanna Kitts from Albuquerque, NM. Conclave weekend is a fun filled
weekend with a lot of activities. Kudos to everyone who attended! We would also like to give special thanks (I’m
sorry if I left someone off this list) to everyone who stepped up to help with set up, registration, parking cars, serving
food, recruiting new members and tear down/clean up. Your help was noticed and greatly appreciated. I’d like to give
a shout out to Patrick Harcourt and family for helping 2 years in a row. Besides helping with Set Up & Clean Up, his
wife saved the day by bringing supplies that were overlooked. In addition, his son, Alex, did an excellent job assisting
Mark Bosler with counting votes. As my grandmother always said, “many hands make light work.”
  –  Thank you!!! Kitty & Andrew Janiesch

Conclave  ribbon winners, many thanks to
Mark Bosler, who assisted counting ballots,
and provided these results;

Triumph TR-2, 3
-1st place Mike & Barb McGuire 59 TR-3A
-2nd place Don Bell  59 TR-3A
-3rd place Brooks Turner 59 TR-3A

Triumph TR-4, 250
-1st place Paul Dico  68 TR-250
-2nd place Ned Avery  68 TR-250
-3rd place John Layman    62 TR-4

Triumph TR-6
-1st place Mark Bosler 75 YR-6
-2nd place Rick & Lynne Lawson 74 TR-6
-3rd place David Bosh  75 TR-6

Triumph Spitfire, GT-6
-1st place Sandy Fryberger 70 GT-6
-2nd place Sharon Robinson 69 Spitfire
-3rd place Kevin Nadeau  73 Spitfire

Triumph TR-7, TR-8
-1st place Bob & Janice Arnio 80 TR-8
-2nd place Brad Reed  81 TR-7
-3rd place Ken Kalin  78 TR-7

Triumph Other
-1st place Richard Martin 73 Triumph 2000

RMTC Treasurer's Report

This report is available for inspection at the Board Meeting and at
the General Meeting, or by special request. Due to recent spam
requesting bogus disbursements, your board decided not to publish
our finances for the whole world to see.

NOMINATIONS FOR 2019  RMTC BOARD

Nominations for the 2019 RMTC Board were secured by Gordon
Kenney and Rod Tompkins from a show of interest.

From the Committee:
Kitty Janiesch – will continue in her current position doing
Membership
Andrew Janiesch—will continue in his current position doing Events
David Durstine—will continue in his current position doing
Newsletter

New Nominations
Debbie Bosler—Prime Minister
Rod Tompkins –Vice Prime Minister
Jeff Heller—Treasurer
Mark Bosler – Regalia
Gordon Kenney—Minister of Letters

Current nominees were seconded and approved by the attendees at
the September 18th General Meeting.  At the October meeting, we
will go through the procedure again and vote will occur in
November.

Recorded by Arlene Bosh, Minister of Letters

Regalia Officer David Bosh
manning the sales desk at
Conclave, the regalia page
will reappear in a later
Herald. Or you can
reference the September
issue, or email David.Mark counting ballots
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NEW MEMBER CORNER, MEET BOB ROBINSON, reported by Mark Bosler

1. How did you get interested in cars?
When I was about 12, I used to steer my Dad's 1927 REO and that got me interested in driving.

2. What were some of your favorite cars you’ve owned?
My 1st car was a 1936 Oldsmobile straight-8 sedan. Then I had a 1951 Ford V-8, 2 door sedan. A friend in the
service had a TR2 and that got me interested in Triumphs.

3. What was your first Triumph?
A 1956 Triumph TR3 with overdrive, red with a white top. I got married in 1957 and my wife Marcia and I went to
watch sportscar races in Pomona, Riverside Raceway and Santa Barbara, CA. In 1958 my wife wrecked that car
when I was stationed overseas in Iwakuni, Japan. When I got back stateside’ I got a new 1960 TR3 with overdrive
and wire wheels, black with black interior and white trim. We drove this car across country from
CA to PA in 1960 and averaged 34 mpg. It was a fun car to drive. We sold that car when our daughter was born in
1962.

4. How did you find the Rocky Mountain Triumph Club?
I heard about the club from the previous owner of this 1961 TR3 I purchased in July and thought it would be
interesting to meet other Triumph sportscar owners.

Bob is attending an Honor Flight on October 11-13 this year, his daughter wrote this bio  [edited for space];
After the Marines, Bob became an auto mechanic and specialized in automatic transmissions. During his time in the
Marine Corps he had several different motorcycles and became passionate about Harleys. That passion encouraged
Bob to open a Harley-Davidson franchise in Santa Maria, CA in April 1977. He sold the Harley Shop in 1988 and
started driving a truck for Rodeway across the Western United States. Bob retired in 2003.

== Welcome new members!  ==

Wendy Westwood & Bob Salazar  Denver CO  (sorry, fixed my typo!)

Tim White Thorton CO 1973 Spitfire
Rick Vandenberg Arvada CO  1972 TR6

== And Welcome back former members, both originally joined in 2011! ==

Sandy Miranda Conifer CO 1963 TR4
Hal & Sarah Levison Longmont CO  1980 TR8, 1959 TR3A,

1951Triumph Renown, 1951 Morris Oxford, 1955 Singer, 1958 Berkeley
                       – Reported by Kitty Janiesch
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Oktoberfest 2018, Hosted and Reported by Dave and Arlene Bosh

It was a warm, sunny and perfect September 23rd for Oktoberfest.  Thanks to everyone who came and brought some
wonderful things to eat.  We had about 6 Triumphs in attendance and around 25 people who joined us.  People were
coming by our house to take photos of the LBC’s, and our neighbors always enjoy seeing them as well.  All in all,
we had a grand time and look forward to doing this next year!
Thanks again to everyone, Dave and Arlene

A reasonable TR
turnout for late
September, and
considering there
was overlap with the
Broncos game.  At
right, Mike McGuire
and Bill Gillipsie
talk TR3 wiring.

Photos by
Andrew
Janiesch and
David Durstine
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September Board Meeting, September 4, 2018 (moved one day later due to Labor Day)

Present: Terry Hughes, Liz Reed, Brad Reed, Kitty Janiesch, Dave Bosh, Andrew Janiesch, David Durstine, Mark
Bosler.
Terry called the meeting to order at 6:55pm.

Board Reports:
Dave Bosh – Regalia – Showed the board examples of the shirts and hat that will be on display during Conclave.
Mark Bosler will print order forms that will be available during Conclave to place an order.

Kitty Janiesch – Membership – one hundred eleven members, with 6 renewals pending.  New updated renewal
forms will also be available during Conclave.  Updated for the price increase of $15 for newsletters to be mailed.

Dave Durstine – Newsletter – September newsletter finalized and sent to Mark and Andrej.  If any club member
attends an event, please take pictures and forward to Dave for inclusion in the newsletter.

Brad Reed – Treasurer – bank balance is $6010.79.  CD balance is $11019.22.  Board approved leaving the CD in
the same account for the next 6 months.

Andrew Janiesch – Events – Conclave is September 15 and 16.  Club will provide one 6 ft. and one 3 ft sub
sandwiches, chips and water during Conclave for club members.  Need 2 volunteers to work at the Conclave
registration table from 11am to noon.
Hughes BBQ begins around 3pm on Saturday September 15.  Chicken will be provided; bring a side dish to share and
your favorite adult beverage.
Board approved moving the board meeting from October 1 to October 2 since several board members have a conflict.
September 23 beginning at noon is the Ocktoberfest celebration at Bosh’s home.  Brauts and burgers provided, bring
a side dish to share and your favorite adult beverage.  Dave B has asked Andrej to send out weekly Alerts.
October 6 is the Northern CO Oil Spot Rally.  Andrew is trying to get more details for this event.  Once he does, an
Alert will go out to members.
October 13 is the Kalins breakfast; Kalins will supply eggs and coffee.  Be at their house about 8am, bring a dish to
share.  Possible drive afterwards.

Liz Reed – Vice Prime Minister – talked with Gordon Kenney and he and Rod Tomkins have people interested and
ready to be nominated for all board positions.

New Business:
The club received a letter from the State of CO Department of Revenue stating the Club is in arrears regarding sales
tax.  The treasurer also received similar letters in March and June; the State was sent the required forms that were
requested in the letters.  Every quarter the treasurer has to complete a sales tax form and send to the Department of
Revenue.  The RMTC board has no idea how far back this goes; however Marla as previous treasurer also sent in the
required forms each quarter.  It was decided that Brad would contact Gordon Kenney and make an appointment to
visit the Department of Revenue.  More information once this meeting has occurred.
Board voted to balance the checkbook to the bank statement going forward.  All accounts will be verified and
reconciled at the end of year handoff to the new board.  Kitty Janiesch made the motion, Dave Bosh seconded, motion
passed.
Terry adjourned the meeting at 8:10pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Liz Reed
Substitute Minister of Letters
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Rocky Mountain Triumph Club
PO Box 300426
Denver, CO 80203-0426

RMTC SPONSORED EVENTS
 OCTOBER 2018
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CCCC Corner
Collector Car Council of

Colorado, Inc.
Dedicated to the preservation of

automotive history

www.collectorcarcouncil.com

Please visit the CCCC website for contact
information for the officers, the complete
minutes from the monthly meeting and a
listing of upcoming events and shows

Next Meeting: Wednesday, October 3, 7:00
pm, at the new Cars Remember When facility
at 4505 S. Santa Fe Dr. in Englewood, CO.
There will be tours of their restoration facilities.

Email Scams: Several individuals have
received emails supposedly from a CCCC
officer requesting money. These are
fraudulent. Apparently scammers are finding
club information and attempting to make
money from it. This has also happened to the
RMTC, so be aware of this scam.


